
FROM THE PRINCIPAL ...N E W S  A N D  E V E N T S :

UPPER  MOUTERE SCHOOL
WHAKANUIA MATOU! - CELEBRATE US! 

Kia ora Whanau

The end of term has arrived. It was thought that this term would be a lot

smoother than recent ones but alas it really has not been the case.

Winter illness has certainly affected a lot of students and some staff. It

seems those who have previously had COVID have certainly been hit

hard by the various ‘flus’. Thank you for your vigilance and effort to keep

your children home when they are sick or even just showing some mild

symptoms, it really is appreciated. To date we have had just under half of

our children test positive for COVID. Luckily just three teachers and three

support staff have tested positive so far. We have been very fortunate as

many schools around us have been hit hard with major staff absence.

We have noticed the difficulty getting relievers and I am very grateful

that our staff have been flexible and quick to double up classes and

cover for each other to ensure we stay functioning as best as possible. 

Yesterday all teaching staff had the opportunity to work with Christine

Braid at our school. Christine is an expert in the development of the

Structured Literacy approach to literacy teaching. This approach was

adopted by Rachael and Jaki last year and is now filtering across the

whole school as staff develop an understanding of how to implement

the programme to meet their children's needs. 

July
25 July Term 3 Begins
29 July Sushi Lunch Day 

August
3  Jnr Cross Country
3. Board Nominations close
9  Kath Bee
16  Tennis in Schools
17 Technology Challenge
17 Board Meeting
18 Motec Expo
19  Sushi Lunch Day
23 Tennis in Schools
24  Jnr Winter Sports
25  Snr Winter Sports
29  Swimming Starts

September
7  Board Election closes
13 Speech Contest
30  Term 3 Ends
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Next Term we will invite you to an evening where we will share

this approach with you and we will also offer a night to share 

 our refined mathematics programme. Please watch out for

these, we would love to have as many of you as possible so

together we have the knowledge to support your child.

Cross Country has been a big focus this term, though sadly due

to weather the Junior event at Dovedale has had to be

postponed twice. The new date for this is Tuesday 3 August. Our

older runners who have talent and enjoy the sport have had

several opportunities to take part in increasingly larger events.

Last week's race was for all of their age group from across all

Nelson Schools. From our wee school of 103 we had Emilia and

Brody place 5th. Robert also got 5th just behind Luca in 4th. We

had a medallist... Hope took out third in her year group for the

whole of Nelson.... BRILLIANT!

BOARD ELECTIONS.... it is time to consider being part of our

School Board. Saree sent out a message yesterday inviting you

to consider standing or even nominating someone to do so. Look

out for nomination forms coming your way next week. The

present Board would like to invite everyone interested to meet

with them to answer any questions about the role etc. 5.30pm

Wednesday 27 July. This is the first Wednesday back next term.

Drinks and nibbles will be served!

At this time every year the Ministry of Education seeks our

student numbers for the following year. Please if you know of

anyone who is thinking of enrolling their children at Upper

Moutere can you please check that they have let us know.

Next Term is looking as active as ever. We are booked in for our

two weeks of swimming lessons at the ASB Aquatic Centre

weeks 6 and 7. There will be more details early next term.

Stay safe everyone. Have a great break from the routines of

school. 

Nga mihi nui

Grant and the Upper Moutere Team 

1 July
 Lucy T, Lexi and

Ruby J: for the
leadership they

showed in
instigating, planning

and preparing for
our fabulous

Matariki Breakfast.
Arthur: this guy

went way beyond to
support his younger
buddy. Very caring
and empathetic.



8 July

Alora; always with a
winning smile and
real determination
to be the best she
can be. AMAZING! 






PRINCIPAL AWARD



Student Awards 

Turama  

Lini and Ella – Thank you for organising a

Minecraft competition for the class. It was

very well organised and catered for

everyone. You also gave specific feedback

to every group. 

Linnea: In writing you have been acting

on feedback given to you by uplevelling

your sentences. You are not afraid to take

risks and try out different structures. 

Izabella – For the big effort you have

made to improve your writing. You have

been doing a lot of extra practise – well

done Bella. 

Charlie – For an awesome effort in

writing. You have been using descriptive

vocabulary very well. 

Izabella, Ethan, Lini & Finn: Thank you

for being amazing leaders for Ramarua Iti

yesterday. You showed kindness and

patience, and ensured the children were

happy in their learning. 

Ramaroa iti

Eddy and Micah for trying

really hard to make good

choices all day. I am so super

proud of you both. Keep up

the amazing effort.

Addy for the determination

you have put into learning

skipping. I am so impressed

with how long you lasted in

our whole school jump off.

Congratulations, we are so

proud of you.

Laykin for the way you are

reading with such delightful

intonation and fluency. You

make it so much more

enjoyable and interesting for

those people listening to your

stories. What a star!



Marama

Lucy T, Ruby J, Lexi J: Your organisation

and leadership for our School Community

Matariki breakfast was outstanding – we are

so proud of your initiative, thoughtfulness

and creativity. We hope you have started a

legacy that will continue even after you are

no longer here at school. He whetu koe –

you are more than stars to us! 

Tobi: You showed responsibility in our

learning space this week by stepping up

and sorting out all of the technology issues.

You did this without needing to be asked,

thank you Tobi.  

Mazzy: Thank you for your enthusiasm and

commitment to the recent fundraising for

the Heart Foundation. You were the top

fundraiser for Upper Moutere School. Ngā

mihi mahana Mazzy! 

Emma & Morgan: I was really impressed

with your leadership skills at the Rippa

Tournament in Motueka. You stepped up

and led your team around, and you made

sure that everyone in your team was

involved. Kia kaha Emma & Morgan. 

Ramaroa nui

Heidi;  I just love reading

your stories Heidi! You

include interesting details

and humour and that

makes the story come off

the page and into the

reader's imagination.

What a Star!

Carter S;  What a

fabulous week you have

had Carter. You have

made sensible choices in

your learning this week.

What a Star! 



Tena Koutou katoa.
Kāhore taku toa i te toa takitahi, he toa takitini. 

We cannot succeed without the support of those around
us.

Kia ora. My name is Elaine Partridge. I’m a mother,
grandmother, wife, and aunty to my wonderful whanau.

Our family moved to Aotearoa New Zealand from England
twenty-six years ago. My husband Rob and I first settled in
Motueka where we raised our children. Seventeen years
ago, after we had packed the kids off to Uni, we move out
to the Moutere. We love it here and have no intention of
leaving. I became involved with the school when my now

eleven-year-old mokopuna Serenity, started school. She is
currently in Turama. 

It has been my privilege to serve on the school board for
the last two and a half years. I was co-opted onto the

board to support the wellbeing of both the staff and the
students given my background in nursing, and mental

health. I now work as a counsellor and trauma therapist at
Tui House in Motueka.

I will be throwing my hat into the ring for the next round of
school board elections and would encourage anyone

interested in getting involved with our amazing school to
do the same. 
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